
SCHEDULE OF THE WEEK 

Tuesday-April 26                                                                     
9:30a Mass/StC 

Wednesday-April 27                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
8:30a Mass Natalie Quennoz+/SH                                            

Thursday-April 28                                                                     
8:30a Mass Patty Horn+/SH                                       

Friday-April 29                                                                                                                                  
6:30p Mass People of Ukraine/SH                                                                                                              

Saturday-April 30                                                                                                                      
3:30-3:45p Confessions/StC         
4:00p Mass Healing of Ken Holmes/StC                             
6:00-6:15p Confessions/SH               
6:30p Mass Natalie Quennoz+/SH 

Sunday May 1                                                           
7:30-7:45a Confessions/SH                
8:00a Mass Agnes Pfitzner+/SH                                            
10:30a Mass Sid Bowers+/SH                                                    

 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK:  Please 
remember in prayer our friends and 
family who cannot be with us and 

are in need of our prayers: Rodney 
Beauregard, Kevin Breesawitz, Tony    
Giglio, Sue Molzahn, Jane Otradovec, 
Pauline Thompson. Those in skilled care 
facilities: Jim Dorweiler, Ann Kathka,   
Earlene Moore, Jim Quennoz and Dorothy 
Rudd. 

SACRED HEART PARISH                     
OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ SACRED HEART 

4/17/2022                  

Env/Cks:                                                   $2,363.00                    
Plate:                                                              642.81            
Maintenance:                                               415.00   
Holy Land:                                                     131.00  
Catholic Home Missions:                              15.00       
Total:                                                        $3,566.81 

 

WELCOME TO THE SACRED HEART                                                                          
& ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA PARISHES! 

We’re glad that you are here with us today.  If you would 
like to join our church, or want to know more about our 

parish, please call or stop by the parish office at any time.  

Also, if there is a change in your mailing address or     contact information, 
we appreciate having your current mailing address and phone numbers. 

PARISH INFORMATION & CONTACTS 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church: 1405 W. Fair Play, Bolivar, MO  65613   
417-326-5596                    website: www.sacredheartbolivar.org                                                                                             
St. Catherine of Siena Mission: P.O. Box 42, Humansville, MO 65674            
417-754-8825 

The Very Rev. Fr. Scott M. Sunnenberg, Pastor 417-326-8764(rectory)                            
Rev. Mr. James Farrar, Permanent Deacon    jfrrrr77@gmail.com                                                                             
Mary Rowley, Office Manager 417-326-5596 (office) sheartbolivar@gmail.com 

Office Hours: Mon-Fri 8:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m.  1:00 p.m.-4:00 p.m.                                             
The fourth Wednesday of the month 12:00 p.m.-8:00 p.m. 

PARISH COUNCIL CHAIR: Virginia Sandgren, 417-754-1042 

COORDINATOR OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION                                          
Darlene Arendt,   417-298-6237   Classes meet the 1st and 3rd Wednesday 
from 6:30-8:00 p.m. for Kindergarten through Adult.       

MUSIC MINISTRY COORDINATOR: Carol Divin, 417-326-6576     
Practice for the Mass choirs are on the 1st & 3rd Thursday of each month 
from 6:30-8:00 p.m. in the choir practice room. 

PARISH COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN (Sacred Heart)-meet on 
the 3rd Monday of each month at 6:00 p.m. in the Immaculate Heart of Mary Room.  
Contact Joan Woods, President, 417-777-1694.                                                                     
(St. Catherine of Siena)-meet on the 2nd Tuesday of each month after Mass.                 
Contact Alice McIntosh, President, 417-754-8447. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS: meet the 2nd Wednesday of each month with          
dinner at 6:00 p.m. and meeting at 7:00 p.m.  Contact Bob Bowes, 417-770-3158 for 
information. 

ST. WENCESLAUS CEMETERY: Jim & Jane Otradovec   417-327-5660 

 

SACRAMENTAL INFORMATION: 

Reconciliation is available prior to the Masses at 4:00, 6:30, and 8:00 or by                       
appointment. 

Baptism:  Please contact the Pastor for a meeting/class. 

Marriage:  Please contact the Pastor at least six months prior to the wedding for  
marriage prep classes. 

RCIA Classes: Inquiry classes for adults who are interested in joining the      
Catholic church meet on Sunday from 9:15-10:15 a.m. Contact Deacon Jim. 



ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA MISSION 

REMEMBERING IN PRAYER:  
Please remember those in our 
parish who are sick and are 
unable to be with us especially:  
Robert Agee, Myrna Bressner, Clara 
Clements, Kelly Conger, Ann Kathka, 
Sue    Molzahn, Annette  Petrone.  If 
you need to call for prayers, please 
call Alice 754-8447, Paula 754-8067 
or   Fr. Scott 326-8764. 

 

OUR GIFTS TO GOD                              
@ ST. CATHERINE      

4/17/2022 

Env./Loose Checks:                $   25.00                                                                        
Plate:                                           120.00             
Total:                                        $ 145.00  

 

ST. CATHERINE PROJECTS 

SPONSOR CHILD: Please help 
support Venelish Teresa Anthony.  
Each month we send her $22. 

 
UPC Labels: Our parish is col-
lecting UPC  labels from Best Choice. 

 
BIRTHDAY CARDS:  We are   
collecting NEW birthday cards for 
our veterans. 

 

POP CANS: We are collecting pop 
cans to recycle.  Please help by sav-
ing them and bringing them to ST. 
CATHERINE’S. 

 

POP TOPS:  We are collecting the 
tabs off of pop cans.  We continue 
to save these and turn them in.   

 

 

HEART TO HEART………………...by Rev. Scott M. Sunnenberg 

     A big EASTER THANK YOU to all who made our Triduum 

and Easter celebrations beautiful, prayerful, and powerful.  At the 
risk of leaving someone out I will dare to mention names:  Our    
sacristans-Ben D., Virginia S., Linda W.; our servers-Cody B.,   Tenchi 
B., Shelby L.; Destiny L., Samuel W., Josh A., and Ben D.; our musicians-Carol D. and 
company; our readers-Debbie T., JR F., Darlene A., Craig W., LuAnne S.; our ushers-
Virginia S., Charlie S., Ed B., Ed Y.; our gift bearers (you know who you were!); our 
liturgical   environment-Virginia S., Barbara B., Becky B., Ben D.;  our Easter candle 
craftsperson-Fr. Pat; Joan W. and our PCCW ladies for the reception celebrating our 
new Catholics; to our greeters John D., George J., David S., to our Deacon for        
deaconing; to my staff (Mary, Rick & Laura) for staffing; my PLT for their support and 
leadership; my Parish Council for counseling, thank you to our gardening angels for a 
bit of sprucing up and some light planting; and to all who had any part, please allow 
me to apologize now should I have overlooked you.  You are appreciated. 

     A heartfelt word of congratulations from your Sacred Heart Church family to 
Shawna Landwehr, Louisa Lomax, Jynnifer Mefford, Susan Zitter and John Duque.  At 
the same time I must confess that my heart is also a little sad, that we will say good-
bye to Susan Zitter, as she leaves Bolivar to move to the east side of the state in   
order to be closer to family.  God speed to her and we know that she will take the 
gift of the Catholic faith with her and live it abundantly.   

     Please join us Sunday, April 24, at 3:00 p.m. in the main church to pray the Divine 
Mercy Chaplet on Divine Mercy Sunday at the hour of mercy (3:00 p.m.)  A short 
reflection will be given as well. 

     For the last 9-10 years Brenda Patterson has been lovingly caring for our court-
yard, flower beds and rock gardens around the parish.  In addition, Brenda has often 
been found on leaf patrol, parking lot sweep-up duty, limb and twig removal, line 
painting in the lot, and other sundry duties.  Brenda recently let me know that with a 
new job and several other complications, she will no longer be able to offer her time 
taking care of these duties.  On behalf of all of our Sacred Heart Parish family we 
owe Brenda thanks for her countless hours and dedication in these works.  I can’t 
tell you how many times, especially in the summer, I have found Brenda hard at 
work, on her knees, with her hands in the dirt and sweat on her brow, or running 
around with a garden hose watering this, that or the other thirsty plant.  I don’t 
think it goes too far to say it has been a labor of love for her.    Brenda, thank you for 
blessing us in this way.  Looking ahead, it is my hope that some of our good people 
in the parish will see this need, as did Brenda, and be willing to step forward to help 
make a difference in the beautification of our courtyard, flower beds and rock      
gardens.                    

Alleluia, He Is Risen!  

Fr. Scott 

 

 

 

 

We also will say goodbye to Shawna Landwehr, her husband Randie and their kids as 
they move to Kansas to pursue work opportunities.  On the topic of saying goodbye, it is 
also a sad reality that we bid a fond farewell to Celie and Emmie Landwehr who have 
been dedicated parishioners and beloved teachers in our Parish School of Religion as 
they head to Kansas to further their nursing careers and begin this new chapter of their 
lives.   

HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES:  Please remember these young adults in prayer as they grad-
uate next month.    May God  continue to bless them and be with them: Josh Bowes, Sarah 
Bowes,  Allison   Butler, Lukas Gabani,  McKinley Hedges, Jenna Pastore, JT Pastore, and Josie 
Toombs. 

FIRST COMMUNION CLASS: Please pray for Matt Foster, Bekett Hayter, Karolina Presley, 
Katrina Presley and Marcellus Wick who will make their First Communion on May 22nd at 
the 8:00 a.m. Mass.   

FUNERAL DINNER VOLUNTEERS NEEDED:  Sacred Heart Parish is needing more   volun-
teers to help with preparing funeral dinners for families in the parish when loved ones pass 
away.  If you love to cook, or organize things and would like to be included with this, please 
contact the Parish Office, 326-5596.  This can be men or women to help out. 

SHARE YOUR CHRISTMAS: For the month of April we are collecting TOOTHPASTE.  Your 
support is greatly appreciated.  Our Christmas box is  located in the gathering space. 

HOLY ROSARY FOR VOCATIONS:  The rosary for vocations is said on the First Sunday of 
the month.  Please join us.  We begin at 7:30 a.m.    

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS:  If you are a Catholic man, age 18 or older, and would like to be 
part of a Catholic men’s organization, please come to our Knights of   Columbus meeting on 
the second Wednesday of each month at  7:00 p.m.  at the Knights Hall about 2 miles east of 
Bolivar on Highway 32.  For information on the Knights Council, please contact Bob Bowes, 
Grand Knight, at 417-770-3158. 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES:  Please remember these young adults in prayer as they graduate next 
month.    May God  continue to bless them and be with them: Josh Bowes, Sarah Bowes,  Allison   Butler, Lu-
kas Gabani,  McKinley Hedges, Jenna Pastore, JT Pastore, and Josie Toombs. 

 

FIRST COMMUNION CLASS: Please pray for Matt Foster, Bekett Hayter, Karolina Presley, Katrina Presley 
and Marcellus Wick who will make their First Communion on May 22nd at the 8:00 a.m. Mass.   

 

FUNERAL DINNER VOLUNTEERS NEEDED:  Sacred Heart Parish is needing more   volunteers to help 
with preparing funeral dinners for families in the parish when loved ones pass away.  If you love to cook, or 
organize things and would like to be included with this, please contact the Parish Office, 326-5596.  This can 
be men or women to help out. 

 

SHARE YOUR CHRISTMAS: For the month of April we are collecting TOOTHPASTE.  Your support is great-
ly appreciated.  Our Christmas box is  located in the gathering space. 

 

HOLY ROSARY FOR VOCATIONS:  The rosary for vocations is said on the First Sunday of the month.  
Please join us.  We begin at 7:30 a.m.    

 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS:  If you are a Catholic man, age 18 or older, and would like to be part of a Cath-
olic men’s organization, please come to our Knights of   Columbus meeting on the second Wednesday of each 
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Knights Council, please contact Bob Bowes, Grand Knight, at 417-770-3158. 


